
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 22, 2025 
 
 
 
Via email - travis.wiggs@oah.nc.gov 
State of North Carolina 
Office of Administrative Hearings 
Rules Review Commission 
Attn:  Travis Wiggs, Commission Counsel 
1711 New Hope Church Road 
Raleigh, NC  27609 
 

Re:  Objections to 21 NCAC 16A .0101, 16F .0111, and 16V .0103 
 
Dear Mr. Wiggs: 
 
By this letter, the North Carolina State Board of Dental Examiners responds to the 
written notice of objection to Rules 21 NCAC 16A .0101, 16F .0111, and 16V .0103.  
The Board has carefully considered the Commission’s objections and has decided not 
to change the rules, with the understanding that they will not go into effect. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Douglas J. Brocker 
 
 


